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President: Brian Peterson 

402-296-3507   alblpeters@windstream.net 

                                

Interim Vice President:  Scott Kuhn 

402-305-5971   skuhn68@live.com 
 
 
Field Safety/Field Maintenance:  Mike Lawver 

402-443-8345  MikeLawver@charter.net      

 

Mowing Coordinator:  Bernie Baker 

402-681-4155   Bjb050@cox.net 

 
 
A Word from the President 
 

  Congratulations to the Omahawks for 
putting on another fantastic airshow this 
year. Thanks goes out to all the Western 
R/C Flyers who showed up and flew their 
airplanes.  In last month’s newsletter, Scott 
Kuhn mentioned the importance of 

supporting our area clubs through participation in Fun 
Flys, auctions and other related airplane events and it’s 
great to see this happening. 
  A special moment for me at the airshow was getting 
reacquainted with Jim Tiller, our AMA District IX 
representative.  Jim and I go back to the 1970’s when 
he was my Biology teacher in high school (which I 
reminded him of)  and my early days of flying RC.  It 
was a real treat to reminisce about the airplanes we 
flew and the friends who helped us out during those 
first few years.   
 
  I tuned in to the AMA webinar on 9/7/2022 to listen to 
the latest information on the remote ID saga from the 
FAA.  Don’t panic yet because the compliance date is 
September 16, 2023, but there will be things that we 
need to do as a club to get the application submitted.  I 
will hit the highlights, and then the officers will need 
to get together and discuss options.  Basically, there 
will be 3 ways to be compliant. The “Standard” option 
will have aircraft and radios that have all of the ID 
transmitting gear built in at the factory.  Since no 
model manufacturer has this, don’t worry about it yet.  
The second method will be to install “Broadcast” 
modules in our airplanes to transmit data.  The industry 
is developing these now and one module will be used 
for every model we have.  The…..  
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….third method will be to fly at a FAA-Recognized 
Identification Area (FRIA).  We will have to submit 
information to the FAA to get our flying field approved.  
AMA is considering the option of submitting this data on 
our behalf, but they won’t know if this is possible until 
the FAA issues the rules for the application process. By 
the time you read this, these rules should be out.  AMA 
has requested that we give them time to review and 
then they will let us know what the plan is going 
forward.  I will keep you updated on the latest 
information. 
  Remember, next month we will be conducting 
nominations for the officers for 2023, so if you are 
interested in running, let me know.  We will be 
conducting this meeting on-line, using ZOOM.  I will 
send out a link for the membership to use. 

 
See you at the Field           - Brian Peterson 
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Vice President Notes 
 

  I would like to thank everyone who helped 
out with the September fun fly and a very 
special thanks to Barry Rubin (our chef) for 
another meal supremely executed. The day 
started off a bit dreary with some fairly 
heavy rain showers, and some serious clouds 

and wind. but by about 10:30am things started clearing 
off. The day ended successfully with no serious crashes 
(in spite of my best efforts) and some very pleasant 
weather. This one goes down in the books as a great 
success. Wish we would have had a little higher 
attendance but there is always next time. That's all for 
now. Happy flying! 
 

Fly Large                                  - Scott Kuhn 
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http://www.metrorcflying.com/me

tro_newsletters.htm 

 
 
 

 Treasurer's Report 
 

  The days are getting shorter and yet the 
temp continues to stay pretty warm.  Over 
the last few weeks flying weather has been 
pretty good so have been able to get some 
air time in. Managed to get one of the jets 
out and test flown for the Omahawks Labor 

Day Air Show. Luke Hughes was needing to get his 
Turbine Waiver so let him fly the jet while Gabe and 
myself witnessed the flight. Turbine Waiver requires 
two turbine waiver pilots to sign AMA application and 
Luke is now able to fly his new Viper Jet. 
 
  The Omahawks raised $10,000.00 for "Make A Wish”. 
There were several pilots from the WRCF who 
participated along with members from other clubs. The 
treasury is stable as there is little to no activity this 
time of the year. We have peaked out at 63 members 
for the 2022 season.  Hope I was able to see many of 
you at the Sept. 17th fun fly. 
 

Happy Landings                 ~ Dean Copeland  
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Hazel’s Spacewalker 
By Jim Henley 

jhandmehenley@cox.net 

 
  On Saturday, September 17, club members 
Bud Kilnoski, Frank Trouba, Jack Wilhelmi, 
and myself traveled to Montezuma, Iowa 
with the 50% Spacewalker built by Frank, Bud 
and Jack. Our intent was to fly it at the Sig 
Fun Fly that weekend and to honor Hazel 

Sig’s 100th birthday this last March. 
  
  I learned of the deep friendship she had with Bud, Frank 
and Jack going back many years when Bud was in the 
hobby business selling Sig Manufacturing kits and that 
they were regulars at all of the area flying events. 
 
  Unfortunately, the weather would not cooperate, and 
we were not able to fly the plane, we did however 
assemble the Spacewalker for show and tell and were 
able to spend a few hours with Hazel and the others who 
had gathered there for the fly in. Even at 100 years of age 
Hazel is a joy to visit with, she remembers all the details 
of all the stories from her extensive life in the hobby and 
in the model aircraft business. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  
 

Glow to Gas Conversion Chart 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MEAD FIELD WEATHER 
 

https://www.wunderground.com/dashbo
ard/pws/KNEMEAD16 

 
 

UPGRADED STATION 
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2022 Membership  

thru September 30th 
 

 
 

 
 

Aviation Weather Forecast at Wahoo 
Municipal Airport, Nebraska 

 

 
 

http://www.usairnet.com/cgi-
bin/launch/code.cgi?Submit=Go&sta=KAHQ&state=NE 

 

 

 

 

 
Source: Dean Copeland, Treasurer 
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Fall 2022 Fun Fly 
By Tim Ryan 

old43school@outlook.com 

 

  The WRCF Fall Fun Fly was held on Saturday, 
September 17. Because of a rainy morning, 
and somewhat gusty south winds, attendance 
was limited to 15 or so hearty individuals. The 
flying was great fun, as always. Also, I will say 
that no airplanes, or egos were harmed during 

the event. I brought my 7-cylinder radial engine and ran it 
a few times and everyone wanted to know when I was 
going to get it off of the test stand and onto an airplane – 
My answer,   “Someday.” Barry Rubin provided a 
delicious lunch of BBQ beef brisket and his signature 
“smoked” beans. It was bad luck that the Nebraska vs. 
Oklahoma game was on the same day, as that affected 
attendance too…     I’m pretty sure the fun fly group had 
a better time. 

Keep ‘em flying,  Tim 

 

  Following photos of the fun fly provided 

by club’s chief photographer Dan 

Fitzgerald. All of Dan’s photos of this fun 

fly can be found in the club’s website 

here: 

https://photo.dvfitzgerald.com/Western-

Flyers/Fun-Fly-Sept-2022/:  
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Dan’s Photos…. 
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Dan’s Photos….. 
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Dan’s Photos….. 
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National Museum of USAF 
By Nelson Carpenter 

J3flyah@gmail.com 
 

  The week of Sept 11th my wife and I found our 
way to the National Museum of the Air Force 
located on Wright Paterson AFB in Dayton, 
Ohio. An entire day 
was spent inside 
several huge hangar-

like buildings. Ideally, I could 
have used two full days there. 
That good! 

  
  The Air Force museum displays over 360 aircraft and some 
missiles.  Everything from the Wright Brothers Flyer to the 
SR-71 and many warbirds.  Also, there are presidential 
aircraft that were used by Truman, Eisenhower, and 
Kennedy.  Lots of drones and space re-entry vehicles. Even 
a mockup of the Space Shuttle to walk through. 
 
  My favorite aircraft to see were in the WWI area.  They 
had two SPAD XIIIs, Nieuport 28, Fokker DR1, etc. Other 
favorite aircraft on display include ones I flew on when in 
the AF fifty years ago. I enjoyed seeing them again. 
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Flashback Sept 2007 

 
Note: Some of you will recognize our old flying field – 
Springfield. 
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https://www.modelaircraft.org/trust 

If you’ve already taken TRUST – thank you! Your TRUST 
certificate never expires, so keep a copy in a safe place.  

If you haven’t taken TRUST yet, you must do so before your next 
flight. TRUST is always free and available on-line: 
https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_flyers/trust_test_administrato
rs 

Beware that we are subject to on-the-spot check by law 
enforcement to insure certification by each individual flyer.  
Sample certificate below.  Let’s don’t jeopardize our ability to fly at 
Mead. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

MEAD FIELD WEATHER 
 

https://www.wunderground.com/dashb
oard/pws/KNEMEAD16 

 
 

UPGRADED STATION 
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  Western R/C Flyers Event Schedule*  
 

*Western RC Flyers calendar: https://westernrcflyers.org/a/szz/r/rc/calendar 

           *Metro Area RC Flying calendar:  http://www.metrorcflying.com/metro_schedule.htm 

 
 
 

Western R/C Flyers Inc.  

Membership Renewal and Application 2022 
Membership application subject to approval.  Current AMA membership is required. 

 

 Name: ______________________________________________ 

 Street: ______________________________________________ 

             City: __________________________________ State:  ___________ Zip: ________________ 

             Phone: ____________________Email: ____________________________________________ 

 

             AMA Number:  ________________________  

 

2022 Dues: $35.00 (Renewals due by April 1st)  

 

Sign Here: _____________________________________________ Date_________________ 

 

Checks Payable to: Western R/C Flyers 
Complete this form (new applicants only); Current members send payment and include AMA number. Applicants 

provide AMA number, postal address, and email address. send to:  

     WRCF Treasurer      Dean Copeland      15668 Fountain Hills Dr.      Omaha, Nebraska 68118 

 

https://westernrcflyers.org/a/szz/r/rc/calendar
http://www.metrorcflying.com/metro_schedule.htm

